FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
Physician Authorization Required for Over-the-Counter Medications at School
Haywood County, North Carolina – August 11, 2016
Haywood County Schools is in the process of completing a revision of all school board policies in conjunction with the State School Board Association.  One significant change recommended by the state association legal counsel is the requirement for a physician’s authorization for the use of over-the-counter medications at school.

The change is included in the Administering Medications to Students Policy 6125.  The policy prohibits school staff from administering medications at school (including over-the-counter medications) unless a physician has prescribed the drug or medication for use by the student.  The policy requires that a physician has certified the administration of the drug or medication to the student during the school day is necessary (for over-the-counter medications as well as medications available only by a physician’s prescription).  Schools will make forms available for parents to use for physician authorization.

“We ask parents to be patient with us as we implement this new policy requirement” said associate superintendent, Bill Nolte.  “Some of us felt this policy change was a little over-reaching since parents can give their own children over-the-counter medications and a written directive from the parent to give an over-the-counter medication to their child at school was sufficient.  However, legal counsel for the State School Board Association, public health officials and school attorneys assured us that physician authorization was necessary.”
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